
GLOUCESTER TOWNSHIP COUNCIL 
AUGUST WORKSHOP 

 
 

AUGUST 7, 2017 
 

Mr. Schmidt was absent. 
 
PUBLIC PORTION: 
Mr. Mercado opened the public portion. 
There being no comment, the public portion was closed. 
 

1. DISCUSSION OF PROPOSAL TO DEVELOP A PUNCHLIST FOR LAKESIDE 
BUSINESS PARK – WILLIAMSTOWN ROAD – Tony Chadwell of Remington & 
Vernick was present at the meeting.  The bond for this project is in the process of being 
pulled.  It was asked whether the township could be reimbursed from the bond proceeds.  
It was stated that the project would have to done first to see if there is any money left. 
A straw poll was taken and all members were in agreement for R & V to develop a 
punchlist... 
 

2. DISCUSSION OF DESIGN/INSPECTION SERVICES FOR EXTENDING 
REPAVING OF HAMPTON LANE – This project was discussed and a straw poll was 
taken with all council members in agreement allowing R & V to include the design/ 
inspection services for extending the repaving of Hampton Lane.  
 

3. DISCUSSION OF AMENDING CHAPTER 67A–24,25 IN THE EVENT OF 
PUBLIC SAFETY- Mr. Carlamere spoke about the fact that our ordinance specifies that 
all violation notices must be sent out by certified mail.  It was stated that cases throughout 
the township that go to Superior Court are being dismissed when there is no evidence of 
them being sent a certified letter. It was stated that the township has an obligation to do its 
due process.  The ordinance will be revised to state all notifications will be posted on the 
door, mailed and sent by certified mail.  
Mr. Lechner discussed a revision to the ordinance for vehicle parking.  It was stated that 
some people are parking their cars on their lawns or adjacent to their driveways.  Mr. 
Lechner stated that with the amendments these problems should be alleviated.  He will 
prepare the ordinance for a future meeting. 

 
****************************************************************************** 
 
Mrs. Stubbs stated that the Historical Committee would like the movie sign moved at the Gabreil 
Daveis Tavern.  Mr. Cardis will take care of this.   
Mrs. Winters stated that the Blackwood Lake Committee took a canoe ride down the lake at their 
last meeting.  She stated that unfortunately she was unable to attend that meeting.   
Mr. Hutchison stated that he Planning Board discussed a subdivision on Rhode Island Road. 
 


